
Annual Report 2023-24 
Department of Mass Communication and Journalism 

September 26-27, 2023: 
 In the 5th Semester, students from the Department of Mass Communication and Journalism 
participated in the "Still in Motion" event at Salesian College, Siliguri. Organized jointly by the 
Department of Mass Communication and Journalism at Salesian College and the Media Association, 
Siliguri, the event provided a platform for students to showcase their talents and compete with peers 
from 10 institutions across the Darjeeling districts. 
 
Our students shone brightly, clinching top honors in various categories. Anshu Kumar secured the 1st 
prize in Mobile Photography and emerged as the runner-up in Advertisement making. Similarly, 
Nuhang Subba and Abishek Budhathoki attained the runner-up positions in Reels making and Short 
Film category, respectively. This triumphant participation highlighted our students' prowess and 
creativity in the field of media and journalism. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
March 22, 2024: 
 The Department of Mass Communication and Journalism, alongside the English and Political Science 
Departments, organized a workshop on Talk and Creative Writing. The workshop centered on the 
theme "Traditional Relationships: Bridging Borders with Tibet," led by Mr. Tenzin Tsundue. Held in the 
Fr. Matteo Ricci auditorium from 10 am to 3 pm, the event provided a platform for Mr. Tsundue to 
emphasize the importance of finding one's voice. He engaged the audience in lively discussions and 
readings from his book "Kora." The participation of both students and faculty in the subsequent Q&A 
session underscored the event's enriching and engaging nature. 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
March, 2024 
The Department of Mass Communication and Journalism convened a meeting with UNICEF 
representatives and the president of the Press Club of Calcutta to explore the possibility of introducing 
an add-on or certificate course in Developmental Journalism. Attending this significant gathering were 
notable figures including Press Club of Calcutta President Dr. Snehasis Sur, Associate Professor Dr. Uma 
Shankar Pandey from Surendranath Institute of Women’s College, West Bengal UNICEF media 
consultant Amitava Das, and West Bengal UNICEF’s Communication Advocacy Partnership section 
Communication Specialist, Suchoritra Bardhan. 
 
During the meeting, Miss Bardhan underscored the importance of nurturing young journalists to 
effectively report on developmental issues. This collaboration between UNICEF and our department 
presents an exciting opportunity to empower students and professionals to catalyze positive change 
through journalism. 
 
This initiative is still in its nascent stages, but there is considerable optimism regarding its potential 
impact. Moreover, there is the prospect of certification for participating students by UNICEF, further 
enhancing the significance of this endeavor. 
 

 
 
 
 
 


